American Council of the Blind of Nebraska Minutes
October 14, 2024 7:30p.m.

President Kristal Platt called the meeting to order at 7:33p.m. Present was Kristal, Jim, Dale, Francie, Amber and Chris. Patti and Mark were the only guests.

As the September 9 minutes were circulated soon after that meeting, Chris moved and Francie seconded the approval as distributed. The motion passed.

Dale reported a checking account balance of $6,662.31. He is also in possession of $30 cash from Francie. Our Bond Fund has approx. $34,316. Jim moved and Chris seconded the report. The motion carried. Dale also reported the paperwork for the Bond Fund should be complete in the not to distant future adding Francie to the account.

Dale reported he paid Annette $225 for services rendered for the months of July, August and September. Annette asked whether First Interstate Bank offers the opportunity for Zell payments. After checking, Dale advised Zell payments were a possibility. Following some discussion and Kristal expressing concerns by Tyler sent via email, Jim moved and Chris seconded the approval of paying Annette for monthly payments of $75 via Zell.

Chris reported that the at-large committee met the first Wednesday of October. Strategies for increasing membership were discussed along with other relevant topics of concern. The committee will continue to meet the first Wednesday of the month until further notice.

In Tyler’s absence, Mark reported the convention committee now has a date and location for the 2025 state convention. ACBN will be returning to St. James United Methodist Church in Bellevue on March 29. The tentative theme that was discussed was “Inspire for the Best Life.” The committee continues to look for speakers that can present on this topic should this be the final theme.

Dale reported he paid Tricia $89 via our debit card resulting from board action in September surrounding ACB’s Holiday Auction. We received $280 from Blind Girl for our rebate for 35 T-Shirts purchased. Kristal reported that Tricia has the ad ready for fall T-Shirts and that the link will follow.

Next, Kristal indicated she had Gunderson’s paperwork for OCB and what should be done with it. She asked whether he did any work for ACBN. While Jim couldn’t remember, he did indicate he, at one point, was Share A Fare’s Registered Agent. Kristal indicated Share A Fare was in possession of their paperwork.

Kristal then reported that the 85 ear buds were received for distribution.

The topic of an idea to Have dues in by a certain date before the end of 2024 to be eligible for a drawing was discussed. Jim reminded the body that when Howard was treasurer, a constitutional amendment was passed requiring the state treasurer to be in possession of dues by February 25. Amber suggested investigating the incentive possibility. Francie suggested an Amazon gift card. Dale expressed concern about Amazon as not all members may not have access to the Internet. After suggesting a Visa gift card, Amber moved to offer 2 $20  gift cards to those members paying their dues by January 15. Names will be drawn from those that pay by that date.

Francie asked about ACBN’s website. She inquired as to whether officers names and emails were listed and asked about our logo. Consensus was to have members review the website, bring feedback to the next meeting and possibly have Annette on a future board call.

Our next meeting is November 11 at 7:30p.m.

The meeting was adjourned at 9:00p.m.

Respectfully submitted

Jim Jirak,
Secretary
